My Introduction to the Cape Boerperd – By Val Holing
I am (sorry, WAS) a Warmblood fan. As a child and young adult, I rode a few cross breeds, but never owned one.  I always had Thorougbreds and Warmbloods because I am a dressage rider and those are the breeds that were most likely to achieve in this very technical discipline.

After some bad experiences with various horses, I decided that safety and trust in my horse was the first criteria.  This decision led me to the boerperd.  First a beautiful, but quirky SA Boerperd, who gave me an understanding and love for the breed as a whole.
A year and a half ago, I bought Jhordan Holiday Girl from a friend.  Holly, as she is called, was bred and backed by Lorrae Turner.  She is by Oemfaan out of Jhordan Honey Girl.  I do not know many Cape Boerperde, but to me, Holly is exceptionally beautiful!  She is bright chestnut with a blaze, and her nature is that of a true red headed woman!  Though not big at 15.1hh, Holly “rides” very big, with all her energy and heart at full throttle.

Wherever she goes, Holly attracts attention because of her beauty and extravagant paces.  People are always amazed when I tell them that she is a Cape Boerperd.

I think what caught my eye about Holly was her big personality and her exceptional trot.  I knew that she would make a great dressage horse if I could harness all that enthusiasm!  Holly had been trained as a 3 gaited boerperd, so I knew I would have to re-train her to go in a more conventional SANEF manner.

My biggest challenge has been to slow her down - to wait for me to tell her what to do, as she has her own very clear ideas as to what she wants.  I think we have been quite a successful partnership so far.  We are both strong personalities, but we respect each other and have achieved an understanding.  

Holly loves hacking, which we do three or four times a week.  She is without a doubt, the safest horse I have ever ridden.  She is alert and forward going, but I would trust her with my life.  I am a firm Cape Boerperd advocate.  I recommend the breed to anyone, for any discipline.

Holly and I are currently competing in Novice dressage.  I plan to travel her around the Eastern Cape this year and hopefully we will compete at SA Dressage Champs next year. 
Here is a photograph of us competing at her second graded show in which she achieved a very respectable 5th place out of a pool of 25 horses.















































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































